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The proposed new add/drop lanes (i.e., lanes that connect two or more

interchanges) are used to alleviate safety issues associated with the

closely spaced interchanges in the project area and are not designed to

increase capacity generally on I-5.  68 to 75% of I-5 traffic enters and/or

exits I-5 within the CRC project area, and these add/drop lanes provide

space for this traffic to do so without disrupting cars and trucks traveling

to destinations further north and south of the project area.  The project

does not propose to add lanes north or south of the project limits.  The

DEIS evaluation found that the project, with a toll and LRT, would

actually reduce the total daily volume of traffic using the I-5 and I-205

river crossings by approximately 3%. The FEIS analysis of the project

has been updated to include an evaluation of how the CRC project would

affect Vehicle Miles Traveled (VMT) (see Chapter 3, Section 3.1). 
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